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SMARTRIDER — REPLACEMENT 
53. Hon WILSON TUCKER to the Leader of the House representing the Minister for Transport: 
Can the minister please provide an update on the progress of the replacement of the SmartRider ticketing system 
and the implementation of new contactless payment methods? 
Hon SUE ELLERY replied: 
New SmartRider readers that allow contactless payments have been manufactured and back-office software 
developed and tested with onsite testing to commence shortly. 
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